




Sherwood Forest Board Meeting 
May 20, 2012 

Location: Community Building 

5 board members present:  
Ken Pearce, Kent Templeton, Shannon Brooks, Corry Somerville, Sr., and Catherine 
DiMauro. 

Mark Knight, Larry Van’t Hul, Mike McClain, and Kim Cruz were absent. 

Meeting was called to order. 

[Pres] K. Pearce announced Catherine DiMauro has volunteered to join the SFIA board as 
well as fill in as the SFIA Treasurer. The board thanks Catherine for volunteering to do 
this! 

[Pres] K. Pearce stated the liability and board member insurance bill is expected any day. 
A discussion took place and it was decided that the new SFIA sign will be added to the 
yearly insurance if the cost is $50.00 or less a year. ($1000.00 deductible. Sign cost 
$3200.00+.) 

 [Sec] S. Brooks read the Community Member meeting notes from 4/29/2012. 
C. Somerville moved that notes be accepted; Kent Templeton seconded; vote unanimous.  

K. Pearce presented chaining/welding the bike rack to the old well-head located at the community 
well pump property to secure it. C. Somerville and K. Templeton agreed. Ken will discuss this 
solution with Mark to see how difficult this would be. 

C. Somerville spoke to Black Mountain regarding topping off well pump. Fill with native soil and 
cover last two feet with an expanding solution such as Beninight (?).   
  
The board discussed the need for some type of lighting at night for the SFIA Community 
Sign. 
~[Pres] K. Pearce spoke with and then met Dave with IREA at the SFIA sign regarding 
attempting to find a solution to light the sign at night. 
~To bring a power source down the pole and add a meter and light would cost $3,000.00-
$3,500.00. 
~It was highly recommended that solar panel/light/s be added 
~C. Somerville will continue to research cost effective solar lighting means.  
~The board members discussed highway grade reflective paint or tape as well. 

Next board meeting will be held 6/3/12 at the Community Hall to finalize Newsletter.  

C. Somerville voted meeting be adjourned; C. DiMauro seconded; vote unanimous. 



Meeting adjourned. 



Sherwood Forest Board Meeting 
April 29, 2012 

Location: Community Building 

5 board members present:  
Ken Pearce, Mark Knight, Shannon Brooks, Corry Somerville, Sr., and Kim Cruz. 

Kent Templeton, Larry Van’t Hul, Mike McClain, were absent. 

Meeting was called to order. 

[Pres] K. Pearce announced T. Klein resigned from the SFIA board after the Community 
Member meeting in January. 
~The SFIA board members discussed possible alternative community/board members 
that may be willing to full fill the treasury position for the remaining few months. 
~C. Sommerville will ask one community member; K. Pearce will ask another.  

[K. Pearce] has set up all bills to be paid through auto- pay.  
~The SFIA property taxes were paid last week.  

K. Pearce presented bank account balances as of 4/22/2012: 
❖ S.F.I.A. Operating Account - $22,617.06 
❖ S.F.I.A. Well Account -          $600.24 
❖ Total Cash & Bank Accounts  $23,217.30 

[Sec] S. Brooks read the Community Member meeting notes from 1/15/2012. 
M. Knight moved that notes be accepted; C. Sommervile seconded; vote unanimous.  

C. Sommerville brought up need to at least temporarily anchor the plastic bus stop to the ground 
as it continually blows over. 
~C. Sommerville also brought up the need for a possible bike rack as some children are riding 
their bikes to the bus stop and having to chain their bikes to the poles.  

C. Sommerville will get price range to purchase products needed to seal/top off the one 
abandoned well head in Sherwood Forest. 
  
[VP] M. Knight will bring left over paint from the SFIA sign and place it in the kitchen 
cabinets at the SFIA hall.  

The board discussed the need for some type of lighting at night for the SFIA Community 
Sign. 
~[Pres] K. Pearce stated he thinks the best starting point is to check with IREA to see if 
it’s possible that they bring some type of power source down the pole where light/s could 
be attached. 
~C. Sommerville priced some solar panel/light sources which start at $500.00 plus.  



➢ Restitution of $50.00 has been paid by each of the three juveniles whom kicked in 
the SFIA Community Centers doors in September 2011.  

➢ Their individual apology letters have been received and the board read those out 
loud.  

A community member contacted Ken regarding a community garage sale. 
~The board discussed how the different garage sales have been received in the past.  
~The board decided to advertise for a community garage sale with in all of Sherwood 
Forest on a particular weekend (date to be decided).  
~It would then be up to each household who wants to participate to advertise with in the 
Sherwood Forest Community with signs/directions/etc.  

SFIA Semi-Annual Member meeting will take place July 15, 2012 at the  
SFIA Community Building located at: 
269 Knighthood Drive 
Divide, CO  80814 

K. Cruz voted meeting be adjourned; M. Knight seconded; vote unanimous. 

Meeting adjourned. 


